Randolph Town Board Meeting Randolph Town Office Recorded on Office Laptop November 9, 2022 @ 7:30 PM

Present:

5 - - 3

Melanie Limb

Clay Barker Cullen Pace

April Groll (court clerk)

Absent:

Mayor Sim Bell

Brandon Hatch

Melanie opened the meeting at 7:48 PM. The pledge of allegiance was recited. April asked if everyone had read the minutes from last month and if there were any questions or changes that needed to be made. Melanie has talked to Brandon Miller and thinks that we need to come up with some better questions to ask people coming in to apply for a business license, like what their Tax ID# is. Melanie asked Brandon to come up with a list for us to use each time. Melanie made a motion to accept the minutes. Clay 2nd. Al in favor.

April read the bills. We did get our \$50,000 Tourism grant check today. No questions on the bills. Melanie made a motion to accept the bills, Clay 2^{nd} . All in favor.

Clay talked to UDOT about putting in reduced speed signs. He made a rough map where we would like them and Ben Negus will present it to UDOT.

April has talked to Anderson's Asphalt and LeGrand Johnson about getting a bid for the new road in the Crawford View Sub-division. Cullen talked to Wardell Construction. We will wait and see what the bids are and then choose which one to go with. Tyler Stuart has sent the engineering plans for this project. Sim also wants us to include in the bid pavement over the new culverts.

Scott has the road assessment done. He will get it to us. The board decided to wait until next spring to talk about the α

We will do the Nativity on Monday, December 5^{th} @ 7 PM. We will do it every first Monday in the future. Melanie will get doughnuts and hot chocolate and make a flyer.

We will do the Christmas light contest again this year. April will set it up on the website, make a flyer, and put a sticker on the next month's statements.

April went to a meeting in Logan last week for the Community Development Block Grant. There is a lot of regulations to what we need to do to apply for this grant. One thing that we need to do is go door to door and have them fill out a anonymous survey that states how many people live there and how much income they make per year. The board talked about some possible projects that we could do. April will call Brian Carver and ask him a few questions so that we can move forward with this grant. Applications are due by January 31st. We will have to have a public meeting by January 31st.

We are still waiting for the contracts for our 2022 sidewalk projects from UDOT. April did get an email from Chris Chesnut from UDOT saying that we did not get the grant for next year that we applied for.

Melanie made a motion to close the meeting at 8:30 PM. Cullen 2nd. All in favor.

Mayor's Signature

Mul Mul